

TOWN OF AVOK

2018 NOV 30 A 10: 2h

Avon Park and Recreation Commission

65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322

Dan Hart Vice Chairperson Ben Chapman Commissioner Barbara Littlefield Commissioner Carl Fischer Chairperson Stephen McCarthy Commissioner Jessica Delorey Secretary

NOVEMBER 13, 2018

The Avon Park and Recreation met at 6:30pm with members Carl Fischer, Ben Chapman, Dan Hart, Stephen McCarthy and Jennifer Mayo present.

Minutes from the October 23, 2018 meeting were reviewed and approved.

MILLER TRACY PLAYGROUND

The board discussed creating a walkway for the high school students that will lead them directly to Page street, eliminating the need to walk through the playground. It would be located behind the shed and would require moving the swings a few feet in to allow enough room. Dan discussed the possibility of adding a fence to separate the playground from the walkway. He will look into getting quotes on how much that will cost. After Dans recommendation at a previous meeting, Carl will draft a letter to the Town Administrator requesting to add a light to the Page Street telephone pole that will shine across in to the Miller Tracy Playground for more visibility.

BUTLER PLAYGROUND

Dan has been in contact with Tim from Childscape regarding improvements to the Butler Playground. New parts have been ordered to repair the bolts on the tower.

SECURITY CAMERAS

Steve read an email to the board regarding the approval of security cameras in the town. The Park and Rec department would like to get on the Board of Selectman's agenda to request 2 cameras for the Miller Tracey Playground.

TEEN PROGRAM

The Teen Program registration event is scheduled for December 4th 6-8pm for Avon residents and choice students only. Jen will prepare the registration packet for the board to approve at our next meeting. Dan will create a Facebook event to gain interest.

- Dan made a motion to have a \$25/child with a \$50/family registration fee. Ben 2nd the motion. All members were in favor.
- Dan made a motion to run the program for 15 weeks starting January 4th- April 14th. Carl 2nd the motion with all members in favor.

• Dan made a motion to allow grades 6-10 to participate in the teen program. Steve 2nd the motion. Ben made a friendly amendment to include grades 11 & 12 as well. All members were in favor and the motion passed to include grades 6-12.

Our next meeting will be November 29, 2018

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Delorey

Recording Secretary

Avon Park and Recreation.